Van Buren County SAFE Coalition

January 9, 2006

The SAFE Coalition Meeting Started @ 2:05PM on January 9th, 2007. Those present were Brenda Stewart, Mindy Smith, Kitty Bogle, Laurie Dorothy, Matt Dietzman, Peggy Simpkins, Barb Adam, Sheila Parsons. Dave Paulek, Lindsey Kight
Old Business: 

· Compliance Checks
· Plan to attend reserves meeting to get underway
· Went on Tobacco Check Jan 13th -Circle B only one Non-compliant
· Holiday Campaign
· 3 ads in each paper
· Posters  posted at businesses
· 3 articles in each paper 
· Group was pleased with ads

· News Information  
· Next newsletter cover April, May and June
· Articles are needed by March 1st  email to Heidi or Brenda
· Article on Prescription drugs were highly recommended  because of increase of  phar parties
· Teens taking a few pills out of adult prescription and mixing into bowl at parties 
· Other Possible Topics for Articles

· Expecting mothers-prenatal screening
· Elderly-articles how to help them, mail fraud, Identity theft, medication safety, other concerns effecting the elderly

· Video games-internet
· 2007 Action Items
· Feb/March-Launch new media campaign
· Lindsey working extensively on
· SAFE information on Pizza boxes and labels on carry out boxes 
· Lindsey passed out sample ideas
· Poster and flyers in or on prescription bag at Pharmacy about phar parties 
· More ideas are encouraged
· March/April- Community Forums

· Marijuana
· Meth
· Internet sales of drugs, alcohol, and tobacco
· Kevin Smith acquired new position  
· He’s not sure if he can keep speaking commitment 
· Looking into a back up speaker for community forums 
· April/May-Prom and Graduation Campaign

· Idea of surveying students was suggested 
· Information given out with tux rentals and labels put on buttoners and corsages 
· SAFE News
· SAFE members will be highlighted in newsletter after the first of the year
· Information is needed by all members in regard to your work, background, and involvement in the coalition
· Needed  as soon as possible to highlight

· One-On-One
· Focused on drugs higher rather than alcohol or tobacco use
· Alcohol and tobacco socially more accepted than drugs
· Other topics were sex education, poverty, option of a teen center
· Open gym was suggested for teens
· Grant pending for physical fitness
New Business

· Communications Team-Dave
· Dave discussed outcome and plans to implement training ideas and future steps 
· Communications team members are Dave Paulek, Mindy Smith, Angie Heisermen, Sarah Polle, Brenda Stewart, and Heidi Bainbridge
· Safe Schools/ Healthy Students
· Mental health Services
· Services provided on site 
· Overview of services and description of SAFE Schools/ Healthy Students employees were given at the January in-service at the High School

Other Business 

· Sheriff Election
· 3 known to be running at that time

· February 2nd last day to file to run for sheriff

· February 27th sheriff election

· Suggested to have candidates come to meeting and speak their opinion on substance abuse and encourage to join Safe Coalition to have as active member 

· Iowa Youth Survey Results
· Suggested to publish results in SAFE newsletter and in  newspaper

· Results to be published in Drumbeat was also mentioned

· School board will be involved before publication of statistics 

Heidi Bainbridge will be taking maternity leave Dec 19th thru Feb 20th   She had a little Girl on Dec 24th! Liberty Noelle Bainbridge
· Brenda Stewart will be handling things while she is on her leave 

· You can contact Brenda @ brenstew33@hotmail.com or call on her cell @  641-233-7053 

· Heidi will be still be available to contact if needed 

